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 Voted: Jared MacDonald moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to authorize the Chair to send 
the correspondence as read and posted to the Cannabis Control Commission.  
Vote: 4-0-0.   

 
7. Next meeting dates: September 5; September 12; September 19 

 
8. Adjourn 

 
Voted:  Anne-Marie Siroonian moved, and Jared MacDonald seconded to adjourn. 
Vote: 4-0-0.   

 

 This meeting of the Bourne Select Board was adjourned at 7:12 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 

 

Reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities are available upon request. Include a 
description of the accommodation you will need, including as much detail as you can and include a way, 
we can contact you if we need more information.  Please allow advance notice.  Send an email to 
kthut@townofbourne.com or call the Town Administrator’s Office at 508-759-0600 x1503. 
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Mr. Bergeson said that based on his managing experience, this is clearly a situation where the “good 
ole boys” have been doing things their way for a long time, and they don’t like being held accountable.  
He said that it is interesting that both situations are complaints from men.  He also said that he 
wonders how the two disgruntled managers would treat those that report to them if their management 
style was questioned openly in the media, when they hold their employees accountable.  He said that 
the way they are questioning the new Town Administrator’s management style is totally 
unprofessional.  
 
Mr. Bergeson said that the Town Administrator is responsible for running a 70 million dollar plus 
budget and the job comes with tremendous responsibility. He urged all to not let their decision making 
be influenced by the “good ole boys” going rogue, while gathering support by using friends and the 
media, to spread rumors.  He said that the town is extremely fortunate to have a highly qualified 
Town Administrator and she deserves the boards and the town’s support.  
 
Catherine Walton, of Monument Beach, said she is speaking as a resident and not as a member of the 
Town’s Planning Board.  Ms. Walton said that she is also at the meeting in support of the Town 
Administrator.  She started by thanking Dave Bergeson.  She also said that after reading the 
newspaper she was disgusted.  She said that she has asked for a forensic audit of the DPW budget 
from the Select Board and has not heard back about it. Ms. Walton quoted what the former DPW 
Director said in the newspaper and said that she does not care that the former DPW Director resigned 
– she wants to know where the money is. She asked if anybody in this town has been harassed by 
either one of the complainants, to please come forward because the town is spending a lot of money 
on a bogus lawsuit because people don’t want to be held accountable.  
 
Renée Gratis of Pocasset said that on August 2nd and again this evening, Catherine Walton came 
forward to request a forensic audit.  She said that when she made her first request, Ms. Gratis didn’t 
at that time feel that the forensic audit was necessary because she knew that the Town Administrator 
and her people were looking into the deficits that required the reserve fund transfer at the end of the 
year. She said that there was a post on the Town of Bourne’s Facebook page that accused the Town 
Administrator of improperly using funds of safety gear to spend elsewhere.  Ms. Gratis said that the 
post has been deleted and is a serious allegation.  Ms. Gratis said that she thinks a forensic audit will 
show if the funds were misused, and it would be best if this was done by an outside entity.  
 
Ms. Gratis said that she serves on the Finance Committee and is not speaking on behalf of the Finance 
Committee, and that she is speaking as a resident.  Ms. Gratis said that she supports the Town 
Administrator and does not support the smear campaign against her.  She said that she wants the facts, 
and a forensic audit would show the facts.  

 
Chair Mastrangelo said that the Select Board cannot comment this evening because it is not an agenda 
item, although they can have a future comment on the issue.  

 
2. Use of Town Property: 

a. Networking event at Monument Beach requesting use of town property and a parking 
waiver on Sept. 9, 2023. 
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Tori Stevenson said that she is planning a small networking event on Monument Beach for 
approximately 10 people on September 9th.  She said she is asking for a waiver of beach permits 
for a few hours for the event.  Town Administrator Marlene McCollem said that if the Board agrees 
to grant the parking permit waiver, then she will let the Police Department know, and no parking 
tickets will be issued.  
 
Chair Mastrangelo wanted to clarify that their use is not exclusive and that the public may still use 
the property. There was some discussion about the request and about prime parking spaces.   

 

Voted:  Melissa Ferretti moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to allow the networking 
 event at Monument Beach requesting the use of town property and a parking waiver on 
 September 9th, 2023, from 1:00 to 4:00 PM. 

Vote: 4-0-0.   
 

b. Use of town roads for the DFL18 Ride to Recovery Motorcycle Ride on Sept. 9, 2023. 
 

Rosario Lovell said that this is the second annual motorcycle ride to fund treatments for her brother.  
She explained the route they will be following.   

 
 Voted: Jared MacDonald moved, and Anne-Marie Siroonian seconded to approve the use of 
 town roads for the DFL18 Ride to Recovery Motorcycle Ride on Sept. 9th, 2023, noting that they 
 will use the bypass as opposed to Main Street to traverse the town.  

Vote: 4-0-0.   
 

3. Appointments to Cable, Internet, Telecommunications Advisory Committee (CITAC). 

 Chair Mastrangelo said that there were 6 applicants for the committee plus a seventh which was 
 sent to the town that was bounced back due to technical difficulties and that one will be discussed 
 at another meeting.   The committee is for 7 members with one-year appointments.  Each applicant 
 introduced themselves. 

 Anthony Contrino of Buzzards Bay said he recently retired from the utility industry, and he 
 feels his professional experience could be of help to the group. 

 Brian McCarter said he has a background in infrastructure finance.  He said that he has a house in 
 Pocasset, and although he is not a full-time resident of Bourne, he is an active user of the internet, 
 and he has been active in the Chamber’s Committee for some time, working on trying to fix 
 Bourne’s internet issues.  

 Anne-Marie Siroonian asked Mr. McCarter what he sees as taking precedence in this charge and 
 he replied that data needs to be gathered first, for at least the first 6 months. 

 Gerald Johnson of Cataumet said that he is retired, and he was a software and systems engineer 
 for Motorola. He said he worked quite a bit on broadband and cable TV. He feels that his 
 background would benefit the committee and was a previous member of the Cable Advisory 
 Committee.  

 Bob Dwyer said that he thinks that two of the applicants, Wendi Howland, and Jon Frank, may 
 have thought that the meeting started at 7:00 PM, rather than 6:30.   Mr. Dwyer also said that he 
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 has a lot of experience with the regulatory end of utilities.  He said that he also brings to the 
 committee his experience with community involvement.  

 Wendi Howland of Pocasset said that she is a newly retired legal nurse consultant, and she is also 
 an editor and writer. She is interested in this project due to the terrible internet services where she 
 lives.  

 Ms. Siroonian also asked Ms. Howland what she thinks will take precedence in the charge of this 
 committee and Ms. Howland replied that collaboration would be the key, and without it nothing 
 would happen.  

 Jon Frank said that he became interested in serving on the committee from other complaints from 
 people near where he lives. He said that he spent 50 years in the broadcasting business, primarily 
 as a broadcast engineer, and he has a lot of experience with technical communication.  

 

 Voted: Melissa Ferretti moved, and Jared MacDonald seconded to appoint Wendi Howland, 
 Anthony Contrino, Gerald Johnson, Brian McCarter, Jon Frank, and Bob Dwyer to the Cable, 
 Internet, Telecommunications Advisory Committee (CITAC) with terms to expire June 30, 2024. 
  Vote: 4-0-0.   

 

4. Discuss CITAC follow-up on Town’s contract with Comcast for Bourne TV equipment 
upgrades. 
 

Chair Mastrangelo said that on March 15th of 2022, the Select Board had a public meeting on the 
cable contract to go from March 20th, 2022, to March 19th, 2032.  She said the contract was approved.  
She talked about the terms of the contract. She said that one of their first tasks should be to get a copy 
of the contract to start some discussions about checking on the contract to see if the terms are being 
met.  

 
5. Cape View Way project – review letter requesting local preference. 

 
Chair Mastrangelo said that this is a letter to Matt Gibney of the Executive Office of Housing and 
Livable Communities requesting that with the Cape View Way project that the town is looking to 
have 70% of the affordable units have a local preference. 
 
Anne-Marie Siroonian recused herself from discussion regarding this agenda item.  
 

 Voted: Jared MacDonald moved, and Melissa Ferretti seconded to authorize the Chair to sign the     
letter a presented.  
Vote: 3-0-0.   
 

6. Discuss and authorize the chair to send correspondence on behalf of the Board. 
 
a. Comment letter re: proposed Cannabis Control Commission regulations. 

 
     Chair Mastrangelo read aloud the letter.   

 

























Event Waiver, Release of Liability and Hold Harmless Agreement

DFL18 Ride to Recovery
Location: Elks Lodge
Date: September 9, 2023

THIS FORM MUST BE SIGNED PRIOR TO PARTICIPATION IN THIS ACTIVITY

In consideration of my participation in the above named event, I HEREBY WAIVE AND RELEASE ANY AND ALL
RIGHTS AND CLAIMS OF ANY NATURE, ROUNDED IN WHOLE OR IN PART UPON ANY TYPE OF NEGLIGENCE,
that (I) may have against the above part, officers, employees, volunteers and any cooperating entities, their
representatives, heirs, executors, administrators, successors, and assigns (the “Released Parties”) arising out of or
resulting from any and all injuries or damages of any nature, including death, which (I) may suffer while taking part in the
event or any activities connected with the event. I UNDERSTAND, THAT BY SIGNING THIS DOCUMENT I AGREE NOT
TO SUE any or all of the “Released Parties” in connection with the event.

I further agree to hold harmless, indemnify and reimburse the Released Parties from and for any sums, costs, or
expenses incurred by any of the Released Parties or paid by them to any person (including me or my insurers) in
connection with any accident loss, damage, injury to person or property, or death sustained by me or others in connection
with my attendance at or participation in the Activity. This means that I will reimburse the Released Parties if anyone
makes a claim against them based on damages or injuries to person or property I may suffer or cause.

Further, I agree to abide by all federal, state, and local laws for the duration of the activity in which I am voluntarily
participating. I understand that failure to abide by these expectations may result in my immediate removal from the activity
and legal consequences. I UNDERSTAND, THAT BY SIGNING THIS DOCUMENT I AGREE NOT TO SUE any or all of
the “Released Parties” in connection with the event.

The activities of this event may be videotaped. As the undersigned, I agree that my likeness may be used in
promotional materials and will hold harmless the “Released Parties” and agree that no monetary or any other
consideration will be given for their use.

By signing this document, I certify that I have read this document, fully understand it and that I am not relying on
any statement or representations of any of the “Released Parties”. This document shall be binding upon my
heirs, executors, administrators, assigns and me. Having read and understood the above, I freely sign this waiver,
release and hold harmless agreement.

__________________________________ __________________________________
Participant Name (please print) Participant Name (please print)
__________________________________ __________________________________
Phone Phone

___________________________________ ___________________________________
Signature (REQUIRED) Date Signature Date
Signature of Parent/Guardian (if Applicable)
Required if passenger is under 18 years of age*
*I affirm that I am the Parent/Legal Guardian of the above named person and that I have full authority to authorize
his/her participation in the above referenced event.

Copyrighted From Washburn Market Daze and Dean Eggert Memorial Ride

















 

 

 
 
 

 

 

August 25, 2023 
 

 

Executive Office of Housing and Livable Communities (EOHLC) 

Matt Gibney, EOHLC Program Coordinator 
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 300 
Boston, MA 02114 

 
 

RE: Local Preference for Cape View Way housing project in Bourne 

Dear Mr. Gibney, 

Housing Assistance Corporation (HAC) and the Preservation of Affordable Housing (POAH) 
have been working with the Town of Bourne on the development of the Cape View Way housing 
LIHTC Program ("PEL") project on a 2.78 acre vacant parcel of land located on Cape View Way 
and Homestead Road in Sagamore Beach.   
 
Through this collaborative effort, the project was approved for 42 rental units with 9 one-bedroom 
units, 28 two-bedroom units and 5 three-bedroom units. All units are designated for families with 
no age restrictions. A total of 34 of the 42 rental units are affordable and shall be leased to eligible 
households whose annual income does not exceed 60% of area median income (AMI).    
         
The Town of Bourne is seeking to offer 70% of the affordable units with a local preference.  The 
Local Comprehensive Plan (2019) identifies Bourne’s housing goal to “create an adequate supply 
of housing that is safe, healthy, and attainable for people of all income levels and diverse needs 
to purchase or rent”.  
 
Bourne’s 2023 Housing Production Plan (HPP) was recently endorsed by the Planning Board on 
July 13th and the Select Board on August 15th and it is pending EOHLC approval. The HPP 
clearly demonstrates a significant need for rental housing and the following information supports 
the need to provide affordable rental housing to town residents: 

 Bourne is below the mandated 10% threshold for affordable housing. The Town currently 
has 589 units of state-approved affordable housing as part of its Subsidized Housing 
Inventory (SHI), the equivalent of 6.6% of the town’s 8,930 year-round units. 

  



 

 

 Median market rents in Bourne are close to $2,400 per month. The situation is extremely 
challenging for renters who are able to afford a rent of approximately $878 per month (based 
on spending no more than 30% of income on housing and average monthly utility costs of 
$200). Approximately half of renters with incomes at or below 80% AMI are paying too 
much for their housing.  

 Bourne is challenged by the growth in Cape Cod home values which has led to rental homes 
being sold and further exacerbating the existing limited supply of rental housing.  Having 
one in five homes unavailable for year-round occupancy further limits the supply of 
affordable housing for year-round residents.  

 The Bourne Housing Authority reports the following number of applicants on their waitlists: 

o Massachusetts Public Housing M.G.L Chapter 705 Family Housing 
Waitlist: more than 3,000 waiting for units 

o Massachusetts Public Housing M.G.L Chapter 667 Elderly/Handicap 
Waitlist: more than 2,500 waiting for units 

o Massachusetts Rental Voucher Program: 1,200 waiting 

 Currently the affordable rental properties in Bourne, Coady School Residences, Clay Pond 
Road at Canal Bluffs, and High Meadow Townhomes have multi-year waitlists for 
openings.   

 
The waitlists are astounding, and considering the need for Bourne residents to have attainable 
affordable housing, it seems imprudent not to facilitate local preference for new units to be 
produced because families are up against immense competition for each unit. 

 
We are excited about this new housing opportunity in Bourne and the development of this property 
will meet a significant need in the community. Thank you for your consideration of Bourne's local 
preference request. 

Respectfully,  

 

 

Mary Jane Mastrangelo 

Select Board Chair 
 
 
 
 

cc: David Quinn, Housing Assistance Corporation; James Carroll, Preservation of Affordable 
Housing; Kara Galasso Garcia, Bourne Housing Authority; Kenneth Murphy, Building 
Department; Jennifer Copeland, Planning Department Sue Ross, Chair, Bourne Housing 
Partnership-Trust    
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